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Promoting greater access to a college education to more diverse student populations has been an increasing priority of the state and local government for a number of years. Like most institutions nationally, Baylor has seen increasing numbers of students enroll whose parents did not attend college. These first generation college students do not have the social capital in place that “traditional” college-going students have to navigate the college experience. Many times, they come from lower socio-economic backgrounds and have not had adequate academic preparation in their high schools for the rigor of an institution like Baylor. National and institutional research shows that these students under-perform their peers in terms of GPA performance, persistence, and attainment of degrees. Many institutions have put targeted programs and supports in place to help these students be successful in college. And, while Baylor offers many academic support and community-oriented services and programs for all students, Baylor has not yet developed targeted messages, programs, and supports for this at-risk group of students.
The purpose of this task force is to develop a set of specific recommendations to help improve the success of first generation college students at Baylor. The task force is expected to:
a. Study national best practices in supporting first generation college students, with particular emphasis on environmental and academic factors that impact student success; 
b. Study the profile and experience of Baylor’s first generation students, and build upon the recommendations that the Task Force on Underrepresented Student Populations made; and 
c. Develop a specific set of recommendations that will help support Baylor’s first generation students in future years. While the recommendations may include modest resource support in coming years, there should be some immediate steps and high-impact actions that can be taken beginning in the next academic year with little financial investment other than the investment of time by staff who work to improve processes and structures for first-generation students.
The Task Force will meet monthly throughout the academic year and bring forth a report on progress to the Enrollment Management Working Group at the September and January meetings. The Task Force will present a final set of recommendations to the Enrollment Management Working Group by April 2014. Diana Ramey and Sinda Vanderpool will present the recommendations to the Enrollment Management Council in the spring. 




